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As the statuatory authority KDC has an obligation to enforce the consent conditions and require MGC to 
immediately stop activities which are in breach. I would appreciate any advice to the contrary.  
 
Secondly, (and I regard this as a bit of a red herring perpetuated by MGC and now KDC), I'm a little 
perplexed as to how KDC can conclude that adequate provision has been made to address the Health and 
Safety at Work Act 2015 (HSE Act) when golf balls continue to rain down on Greenview Drive and, 
incidentally, Molesworth Drive also.  
 
I make the following observations; 
 
Under the HSE Regulations, dangerous (hazardous) activities; and there is no doubt that the MGC activities 
are dangerous as evidenced by the plethora of danger signs along the Molesworth Drive boundary, and the 
balls that continue to fall outside the course, are required to be mitigated with a strong emphasis on 
elimination.  
 
Regulations demand fences, barriers, signs and other measures are to be put in place to protect the public.  
 
Examples are fences around construction sites to prevent construction activities spilling outside property 
boundaries and endangering the public. Roadworks demand a combination of barriers, cones, speed 
restrictions and traffic control safety vehicles etc. for the same purpose, so I'm not sure how you could 
conclude the same protection should not be afforded the public outside the Golf Course. 
 
None of the MGC measures introduced or proposed have or are likely to reduce the risk of golf balls 
traveling outside the Golf Course boundaries. I would welcome a truly independent review of the measures 
proposed.  
 
Consequently, as required by HSE Regulations, the activity should be suspended immediately until such 
time as credible measures have been put in place to mitigate any risk. 
 
Thirdly, KDC as owners of the land, and importantly, as a Public Body, have a statuatory obligation to 
ensure activities conducted on their land are conducted in a lawful and safe manner. It's not acceptable to 
attempt to abrogate responsibility to the lesse when aware of the implications, particularly in relation to 
safety.  
 
If this were simply a H&S issue, I suggest that the HSE Act intention is to push responsibility up the chain 
to ensure H&S is given the highest priority. As owners, KDC sit at the top of that chain and consequently 
share that responsibility, particularly in the context of failure to meaningfully mitigate a known hazard. 
Failure to authorativly and objectively review proposals from the MGC would be negligent.  
 
I am interested in the advice you have received which enabled you to determine that this was a HSE Act 
matter as this will have a bearing on any future action.  
 
Is this advice available to me?and if so, can you please send me a copy including any request seeking the 
advice. 
 
Finally, this is not a private matter between the MGC and myself, it is a matter of public safety for which 
KDC has prime responsibility.  
 
As your responses to date have been particularly slow but the risk of serious harm injury or fatality remains, 
I request that you respond by 22/02/2019. 
 
Regards  
 
Ross Cook  




